
Upgrades to Nevada Beach make
it ADA compliant
By Kathryn Reed

STATELINE — Making Nevada Beach accessible to people with
disabilities and improving water quality are the goals of the
$1.2 million project under way at the popular beach-day use-
campground just east of the Stateline casinos.

With  work  having  begun  last  summer,  crews  expect  to  wrap
things up before Fourth of July. This holiday is the time when
the beach reaches maximum capacity because the views of the
fireworks shot off over the lake are some of the best.

Restrooms  at
Nevada  Beach
are  being
built  to  ADA
specs.
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This winter workers are finishing the two restrooms, with
landscaping work to begin once the snow melts and the grading
season opens.

The two old restrooms date to the 1940s or ’50s, according to
U.S. Forest Service officials. They will be demolished. One of
the facilities that was built in the 1970s will remain in use,
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however  it  is  not  compliant  with  the  Americans  with
Disabilities  Act.

The Forest Service, which has owned the land since 1942, is
using money from its general budget as well as funds from the
Southern Nevada Public Lands Management Act for the upgrades.

Besides  replacing  the  structures  that  have  outlived  their
usefulness, water and electrical lines are being replaced to
meet health and safety codes.

“The other thing related to accessibility is an accessible
path around the entire parking lot,” USFS spokeswoman Cheva
Heck said. “As we get money, we go to our facilities and
address accessibility because we want and need to bring them
up to that level.”

She said it’s all part of the Forest Service’s goal “to serve
all of the public.”

A boardwalk leading to the lake has been laid. This allows
people in wheelchairs to use picnic areas close to the shore.

Part of the water quality portion of the project involved
moving one campsite to ground that is not sensitive. Burke
Creek runs through Rabe Meadow, which leads to Lake Tahoe, so
lots of marshy areas exist much of the year in the area. None
of the improvements are designed affect the creek.

In the day use area, catch basins are being installed to trap
water to have it filtered before it reaches Lake Tahoe.
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